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Abstract 

In the process of regional economic development, urban agglomerations play an 
indispensable role. Among them, central cities play a prominent role and become the 
center and leader of urban agglomerations. Driving economic development through the 
development of urban agglomeration is an important way to realize regional economic 
development. Under the background of the rise of central China, the development of 
central plains urban agglomeration in the central and western regions of China becomes 
particularly important. In 2017, the central plains urban agglomeration development 
plan notice was officially issued and raised to a new height. This paper starts from the 
basic status quo of the central plains urban agglomeration and combines the relevant 
theories of the urban agglomeration and regional economy to continuously improve and 
optimize, so as to provide more effective Suggestions for the integrated high-quality 
development of the central plain’s urban agglomeration. 
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1. Introduction 

Urban agglomerations are not a simple combination of administrative divisions, but can be 
regarded as a "multi-point" or "area" system formed by the gathering of multiple cities. Through 
strict management of the region, the balance between economy, environment and various 
resources in the region is realized, and the optimized development of urban agglomeration 
construction is promoted, so as to optimize the spatial layout and scale structure of 
urbanization. 

There are three periods in the development of foreign urban agglomerations, the first is the 
period of single city development. During this period, many cities develop their economic 
centers with their unique port transportation advantages, and mainly focus on manufacturing 
industry, with the increase of foreign population, the improvement of industrial concentration, 
and the further development of urbanization. In the second period, the circle axis development 
stage, the scale of the previously formed large cities is expanding continuously, the traffic is 
improved, the flow of people and logistics is also increased, the production cost is reduced, the 
transportation cost is reduced, and the development mode of urban agglomeration is changed 
from adjacent development to decentralized development. The last stage is the network 
development stage. The scale of urban agglomerations is stronger, the economic strength of 
each city is constantly improving, and the traffic between cities is more perfect. 

The continuous development of my country’s economy is inseparable from the support of my 
country’s national strategy. The development of the Yellow River Basin is one of them. The 
development of the Yellow River Basin has played a very important role in the process of 
promoting economic development, and in terms of regional development. It is also reflected, in 
general, it is indispensable. An urban agglomeration is the essential model of economic 
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integrated development and the inevitable outcome of regional economic development. During 
this period, in order to promote the economic development of our country or region, it is 
necessary to promote the development of urban agglomeration consistently. With the 
sustainable development of urban agglomeration, the multipolar development of the national 
economic barycenter tends to focus on the development of provincial urban agglomeration. 
Therefore, the development of Henan urban agglomeration becomes one of the focuses of the 
nation, which also promotes the further development of it. According to the related results, in 
the modern construction in Henan Province, it is a wise decision to promote the development 
of Henan urban agglomeration, which can form into enormous agglomeration effect to central 
area as large or Henan Province as small, it will form into a core growth pole so that it can have 
a profound influence on its economy [1]. As the urban agglomeration of subsequent 
development, there are also similarities of Central Henan Urban Agglomeration with the other 
three urban agglomerations, so that it can promote economic development by means of 
correspondence with the development of others. By virtue of opportunity, based on the status, 
and taking measures promptly, the comprehensive economic strength of Central Henan Urban 
Agglomeration is improving consistently.  

2. Status of Integration of Central Henan Urban Agglomeration 

According to the related results, in the modern construction in Henan Province, it is a wise 
decision to promote the development of Henan urban agglomeration, which can form into 
enormous agglomeration effect to central area as large or Henan Province as small, it will form 
into a core growth pole so that it can have a profound influence on its economy.  

As one of the central urban agglomeration in western core areas, it can be regarded as a tight 
connection circle composed by several cities, while among them, Zhengzhou is the center, and 
Xuchang and Kaifeng are sub-centers. In 2017, the central plains urban agglomeration 
development plan notice was officially issued and raised to a new height. 

2.1. General outlook of urban scale in central plain city group 

According to related research, until the end of 2019, the total population increased 460000 
comparing to last year. Permanent resident population increased 350000, which caused the 
total population to reach 109.52 million, while the permanent resident population has risen to 
96.40 million. In addition, urban permanent resident population has also increased to 51.29 
million.  

2.2. Economic Development of Central Henan Urban Agglomeration 

As the urban agglomeration of subsequent development, there are also similarities of Central 
Henan Urban Agglomeration with the other three urban agglomerations, so that it can promote 
economic development by means of correspondence with the development of others. By virtue 
of opportunity, based on the status, and taking measures promptly, the comprehensive 
economic strength of Central Henan Urban Agglomeration is improving consistently. According 
to the data, total retail sales of consumer goods, revenue in the general public budgets, fiscal 
revenue, and gross domestic product were all on the rise till the end of 2019 of the whole 
province, and among them, the per capita disposable incomes of whole residents, rural 
residents, and urban residents was increased by 8.8%, 9.6%, and 7.3% respectively, and 
increased to 23,902.68yuan, 15,163.75yuan, and 34,200.97yuan respectively [2-4].  

2.3. Industrial Structure of Central Henan Urban Agglomeration 

In 2017, Central Henan Urban Agglomeration had adjustment on modern agriculture, had 
transformation and upgrading on traditional industry, developed emerging industries, so that 
the scales of all industries were enlarged consistently. 
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Rural farmlands are the important agriculture production bases. It is necessary to deal with 
rural land management right circulation and push forward the integration between three major 
industries to form new agricultural management subject. Within one year, farmer cooperative 
reached 0.263 million, increased by 12.7%, which was 29700 cooperatives. The farmland 
circulation area reached 3.85841 million hectares, increased by 5.2%, which was 0.19078 
million hectares. The farmland area even reached 14.08633 million hectares, increased by 0.3%, 
which was 40890 hectares. 

In 2017, Central Henan Urban Agglomeration began to be developed in intelligence, 
agglomeration, high-end, and convergence, and the scales of emerging industries and high-tech 
manufacturing are enlarging. During the upgrading of these three large industries, Central 
Henan Urban Agglomeration also have a consistent adjustment on the industrial structure, and 
in the year from 2016 to 2017, agriculture, engineering industry, and service industry had been 
changed from 11.4% to 10%, 47.8% to 47.5%, and 40.8% to 42.4% respectively, while except 
service industry which was increased by 1.6%, the other two was reduced by 1.4% and 0.3% 
respectively [5-7].   

3. Main Problems in the Current Central Henan Urban Agglomeration 

At present, the overall trend of Central Henan Urban Agglomeration is well, while there are also 
some problems, including incomplete infrastructure construction, unreasonable division of 
labor cooperation among cities, and lacking uniform projection and supervision in organization 
and management, and all these should be solved urgently.  

3.1. Insufficient Cooperation among Cities, governance mechanism Needing 
Perfected 

At present, government-oriented is the major feature of city cooperation of Central Henan 
Urban Agglomeration, while due to the lacking of efficient supervision it can not solve the 
problems of every region promptly, can not serve for people deeply, besides, residents and 
social organizations can not participate in it automatically for weak consciousness so that the 
organization form can not be concentrated, and cities can not cooperate deeply, which is bad to 
the form of good community environment so that the governance mechanism should be further 
perfected. At the same time, the transportation infrastructures among cities have loose 
connections, and their resource advantages can not be played in maximum.  

3.2. Transportation Infrastructure Should be Further Perfected 

There is lacking uniform transportation planning in the urban agglomeration, the 
transportation network of every city can not be connected tightly, and there is lacking scientific 
supervision and plan on the overall transportation network, the current project is still at the 
administrative level, there is a lacking of special airport for goods inside the urban 
agglomeration, the logistics sites are rare in small scale and single function, which can not 
satisfy the development of modern logistics, and the transportation efficiency inside the urban 
agglomeration is also low, which will all hinder the process of Central Henan Urban 
Agglomeration [8].  

3.3. Weak Industrial Competitiveness 

The industries of Central Henan Urban Agglomeration are mainly about resource processing, 
generally speaking, the industry level is still backward, and it also has the problems of rare 
enterprises with strong competitiveness, insufficient innovation ability, low level of science and 
technology, lacking characteristics of manufactured products, small added produce, and less 
quantity of high-tech products and terminal products. Besides, it is severe for the industrial 
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assimilation inside the region, and each city can not play its advantages, neither help each other 
nor have common development [9].  

3.4. Great Pressure for Sustainable Development 

The economic growth way inside Central Henan Urban Agglomeration is mainly in extensive 
form, depending on the consumption of every energy, while there are limited resources in each 
region, the reducing of energy will influence the development of the regional economy, 
therefore, with the accelerating process of industrialization, the demand on water, land, and 
other resources will also increase, so that these regions will have to face increasing pressure 
[10].  

3.5. The economic development of core development zone and radiation zone 
is imbalanced 

In 2017, the GDP, urban land area, household registration population at the end of year in 16 
radiation zones were 3254.133 billion yuan, 0.1835 million square kilometer, and 110.2661 
million people. In the central city group, the data even reached 48.5%, 64.0%, 58.4%. In 2017, 
household registration population at the end of year in 14 core development zones were 
78.6153 million people, accounting for 41.6% of central city group. GDP and urban 
administrative land area occupied 51.5% and 36.0% of central city group, with GDP up to 
3450.301 billion, area up to 0.1034 square kilometer. 

4. Advice and Suggestions to Promote the Integration of Central Henan 
Urban Agglomeration in High-Quality 

4.1. The construction of “three hubs” and “four ports” 

“Three hubs” refer to: accelerate the construction of national comprehensive traffic hub, 
regional and alongside urban passenger transport hub in Zhengzhou. The focus should be high-
speed train, underground and other transportation like this. Optimize county traffic network, 
accelerate the hub station, collection and distribution network construction —perfect 
connection without distance between goods transportation hubs and passengers 
transportation hubs. 

4.2. Optimal Design of Transportation Integration 

Further Completion of Comprehensive Transportation Network 

It is the establishment of a comprehensive external transport link of urban agglomeration. With 
full utilization of road and railway these land transportation, it can connect every central city 
in series inside the urban agglomeration to create an east-west two-way channel, complete the 
fast ways and transportation network inside the urban agglomeration, then, around Zhengzhou 
this center city, it promotes the construction of half-hour channel, connects trunk railway with 
every branch line in sequence, so that the railway can be connected with road, and the 
transportation network in medium and small cities can be developed toward composite 
direction. And it should also complete the network of integration of urban and rural 
transportation.  

4.3. Promote Integration of Transportation Service 

It should promote passenger service, implement ticket interline and one-card service on three 
major traffics, establish a complete urban public transportation service system so that this 
system can be more diverse, hierarchical, and high-quality. Besides, it should promote the 
integration of logistics service, implement containerized transportation, so that capital flow, 
information flow, and manpower can realize high-efficient operation. Finally, it should, 
promote the integration of information service, infuse big data and other technologies into this 
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area actively, and also construct the related platforms and address related systems in Central 
Henan Urban Agglomeration. 

4.4. Optimal Design of Industrial Distribution Integration 

4.4.1. Agriculture Integration 

As to the development of agriculture, it should establish an industrial concept, mainly focus on 
modern agriculture, upgrade and transform agriculture and rural economic structure, and 
adopt more information technologies in it, so that the traditional agriculture production model 
can be transformed to cater to the development trend of contemporary agriculture, and 
popularize green agriculture, ecological agriculture, and organic agriculture these production 
models. Besides, it should also make different agricultural development directions for different 
areas accordingly.  

4.4.2. Engineering Industry Integration 

It should greatly develop high-tech industry, and realize industry modernization in its 
advantageous areas respectively in maximum. Besides, it should accelerate the development of 
the auto and equipment manufacturing industry, support and encourage backbone automobile 
factories to introduce domestic and foreign advanced technologies, and cooperate and have 
financing with large-scale domestic and foreign automobile enterprises, so that it can improve 
the competitive advanced of medium and high-grade coaches. Finally, it should make the food 
industry stronger and bigger, have adjustment on the production structure of agricultural 
products, improve the added value of agricultural products, and further improve the market 
shares of quick-frozen food and convenience food in domestic and foreign markets, so that the 
whole competitiveness of food industry can be improved.  

4.4.3. Service Industry Integration 

It should energetically develop the modern logistics industry, actively complete urban 
functional transportation system construction and regional comprehensive transportation 
system construction, speed up the development of financial service industry, greatly develop 
tourism comprehensive industry, expand tourism industry chain consistently, maximize 
tourism revenue, and all cities in the region can complement each other's advantages and seek 
common development. Besides, it should actively develop real estate, and adjust its industrial 
distribution and development architecture. And finally, it should actively develop intermediary, 
information, and other service industries.  

4.5. Optimal Design of System Environment 

As to the problems of Central Henan Urban Agglomeration in system environment, it should 
have governance from the following aspects: first of all, it should transform the function and 
management way of government, all cities should participate in it actively, execute according 
to the lass, implement performance management, improve management level and efficiency, 
and ensure to serve people. Besides, one of the major problems at present is whether all cities 
can be developed coordinately and make concerted efforts.  

4.6. Optimal Design of Core Development Area 

Driving by central city, when it can promote the economic development in central city, it can 
also promote the integration of areas and better promote the economic development, play the 
role of Zhengzhou as leading city, profit its advantages fully, strengthen the integration 
construction of Zhengzhou and Kaifeng, create service platform with consumption and 
production, form into industrial agglomeration, play the diffusive role, promote economic 
development in diffusive area, and meanwhile, it also encourages the transformation 
development of economy in diffusive area, encourages cooperated development and 
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centralized development, and enlarge the internal demand of whole Central Henan Urban 
Agglomeration. 

5. Conclusion 

At present, the overall trend of Central Henan Urban Agglomeration is well, while there are also 
some problems, including incomplete infrastructure construction, unreasonable division of 
labor cooperation among cities, and lacking uniform projection and supervision in organization 
and management, and all these should be solved urgently. 

Above all, only when the cities in the region can have organic cooperation and coordinated 
development in the aspects of function, industry, and system, Central Henan Urban 
Agglomeration can have high-quality development, and meanwhile, according to the current 
industry development of Central Henan Urban Agglomeration, it can prominent the critical 
direction for development, promote regional industry development by means of group-
oriented development, and highlight the central place of Zhengzhou, so that it can further 
promote the development of the whole region when developing and intensifying function for 
itself, so that it can also be beneficial to the long-term development of economy in central and 
western areas. 
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